

Home

News Center

About Eleanor

Get Help

Issues

Photo Gallery

Youth Links

Eleanor in Congress

Contact Eleanor

Eleanor's Rankings

Eleanor On Colbert

Sign Up For My

Newsletter

In Congress

Tour D.C.

| Print |

Norton Introduces Public School Pre-Kindergarten Bill to Fill Gap in No Child Left Behind Law October 17, 2009

WASHINGTON, DC - Congresswoman Eleanor Holmes Norton (D-DC) today will introduce the Universal Pre-Kindergarten and Early Childhood Education Act of 2009 to use seed grant funds to encourage school systems to provide universal, public school pre-kindergarten education for every child, regardless of income, by establishing pre-kindergarten grades in public school. Norton wants her bill included in the reauthorization of the No Child Left Behind law, which she says misses the most fertile years of brain development and early learning by human beings by leaving out pre-kindergarten education. The Universal Pre-K Act would bring the educational benefits of pre-K within reach of the great majority currently left out by adding new grades for 3 and 4-year-olds, similar to 5-year-old kindergarten programs that are now routinely a part of public school education. Providing Pre-K as part of approved curricular in school systems would ensure qualified teachers and safe facilities for all children.

The Universal Pre-K Act addresses the large and increasing group of parents who are neither wealthy enough to afford early education or poor enough to qualify for Head Start. It also would leave proven programs funded by our federal government. "The combination of Head Start success and years of data from brain science conclusively demonstrate that the serious education of children must include the early pre-school years today," Norton said. "The needs of low-income kids were the first to come to Congressional attention. Data from the benefits to these children must now open the doors for all kids during the most fertile brain development years of childhood."

The Congresswoman said that especially now, when middle-class America, along with single mothers and low-income parents, are facing job loss, foreclosures, and rising healthcare costs, the federal government must plant the seeds for early childhood education that has proven life-long benefits. Traditionally, early learning programs have been available at either end of the economic spectrum - to the affluent and to lower income families. The Norton bill provides a practical way to gradually move to universal pre-school education in schools throughout the country.

###

Contact: Sonsyrea Tate Montgomery, Communications Director, Office of the Honorable Eleanor Holmes Norton, 202-225-8050.



Money For School



Service Academy



Thomas Bill Search

search bill number search
search word/phrase search

Capitol Hill Office 2136 Rayburn HOB Washington, D.C. 20515 p:(202) 225-8050 f:(202) 225-3002 ✓ e-mail S.E. District Office 2041 Martin Luther King Jr. Ave., S.E. Suite 238 Washington, DC 20020 p:(202) 678-8900 f:(202) 678-8844 ►e-mail N.W. District Office
National Press Building
529 14th Street, N.W., Suite 900
Washington, DC 20045
p: (202) 783-5065
f: (202) 783-5211

✓ e-mail

